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You can receive this e-newsletter directly to your email address by registering at the  
 Shire Office or by emailing council@kojonup.wa.gov.au.  

 

 
COUNCIL BRIEFS 
Outcomes from Council Meeting held 11 June 2019 
National Australia Medal Presentation made to Robert Sexton 
and Digby Stretch by Shire President, Cr Ronnie Fleay.  
 
 
Natural Resource Management Advisory Committee 
1. Receive the Natural Resource Management Committee 

minutes for the meeting held 6 December 2018; and 
2. Adopt the Natural Resource Management Committee meeting dates for 2019 
 
Request to vary development approval plan for motel units and provide universal accessible accommodation 
unit. 
1) Approve the request and alter the approved new site plan to show Unit 1 as a standard motel unit on 

No. 70 (Lot 12) Albany Highway, Kojonup. 
 
2) Grant development approval for the new universal access motel unit on No. 72 (Lot 13) Albany 

Highway/Spring Street, Kojonup subject to the following conditions/advice: 
a) The lots being amalgamated to the satisfaction of the Chief Executive Officer (confirmation of the 

Landgate dealing number or similar) prior to the Building Permit being issued for the new unit. 
b) The development to be generally consistent with the attached stamped approved plan and where 

marked in red, unless a variation has been approved in writing by the Chief Executive Officer. 
c) A maximum of 1 universal access accommodation unit is permitted. 
d) The building to be repainted in a pastel colour/tone and include a verandah to match the existing 

units on Lot 12. 
e) The provision of 1 on-site parking bay suitable for the patron’s vehicles to the satisfaction of the 

Chief Executive Officer.  No parking of patron’s vehicles is permitted on the road verge or adjoining 
land. 

f) Any new access/egress crossover point onto Spring Street to be sited, designed and constructed 
to the satisfaction of the Shire of Kojonup and/or onto Albany Highway in consultation with Main 
Roads WA. 

g) The accommodation unit to be connected to the Water Corporation deep sewer and water supply 
networks. 

h) All stormwater to be retained and/or disposed of or reused on-site. 
i) The site to be landscaped including shade trees and vegetation between the buildings and 

boundaries in accordance with a Landscaping Plan to be submitted for approval by the Chief 
Executive Officer. 

j)  
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 Shire President        Chief Executive Officer 
 Ronnie Fleay           Rick Mitchell-Collins 

k) The provision of a 1.8m high screen fence along the side boundaries at the proponent’s cost. 
l) The proponent to prepare a bushfire management plan and/or evacuation plan to achieve 

compliance with the WA Planning Commission’s State Planning Policy 3.7 ‘Planning in Bushfire 
Prone Areas’ to the satisfaction of the Chief Executive Officer in consultation with the Department 
of Fire and Emergency Services. 

m) The applicant making arrangements to the satisfaction of the Environmental Health Officer for a 
rubbish storage area (i.e. bin enclosure) and collection service.” 
 

Advice Notes: 
a) The placement of the unit and construction of the verandah addition requires a separate Building 

Permit to be obtained prior to any works commencing. 
b) A Demolition Permit may also be required to be obtained prior to any sheds or structures being 

removed from Lot 13 to facilitate the development. 
c) The applicant is encouraged to liaise with their Registered Building Surveyor Contractor to ensure 

that the proposed position of the new unit and access to common areas can achieve the minimum 
requirements of the National Construction Code. 

d) It is important that the accommodation unit and patrons are properly managed to ensure there is 
no disruption or adverse impacts on the surrounding properties. 

 

 
 
 
 
 

SPRINGHAVEN NEWS 
Residents at Springhaven have continued to celebrate some 
wonderful events over the last few weeks. In celebration of 
International Italian Day Georgio Leusciatti’s lovely wife Ermina and 
her friend cooked us some authentic Italian food for lunch. The 
residents had a choice of homemade Gnocci in a four cheese sauce or 
Spaghetti Bolognaise followed by Tiramisu. We are incredibly grateful 
to Ermina and Saunta for making the residents and staff at 
Springhaven an unforgettable lunch! Lunch was then followed 
by the movie, “Everyone Wants to Be Italian” which finished 
off the day nicely. 
 
Last Thursday was National Gardening Exercise Day! The 
weather was incredible stormy on the day so instead of the 
residents going out to garden we brought the garden in to 
them. 

 
Everyone took part in planting different varieties of seeds lettuce, snow peas, 
broccoli, beetroot or parsnips. It was a fun activity to help celebrate the day. Once 
grown all vegetables will be used in our kitchen! 
 
We then had the most amazing day with the Kojonup District High school Kindy class 
on Tuesday. The residents along with a very excited group of four year olds enjoyed 
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morning tea followed by fun craft together. With the assistance of the residents the children painted 
caterpillars made out of egg carton boxes. Everyone had a lovely time together – a special thanks to the school 
for letting the children visit. 

If anyone has a special talent, plays a musical instrument or if you have a special pet you would like to bring 
in for pet therapy with residents – please contact Alex on 9831 2800.  
 
Sue Northover 
Manager Aged Care Services 

 

COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT AND TOURISM 
Annual Youth Survey 
The 2019 Mission Australia Youth Survey is now open. 
 
The Mission Australia Youth Survey is Australia’s largest online youth survey, providing a platform for young 
people aged 15 to 19 to ‘speak up’ about the issues that really concern them. 
 
Each year, the Youth Survey gives valuable insights into the lives of young Australians and an understanding 
of their aspirations, values, concerns and ambitions. The survey provides a snapshot of how young people feel 
about their own lives and broader national issues. 
 
Mission Australia CEO James Toomey urges young people across Australia to get involved and speak up in the 
charity’s 18th annual Youth Survey. 
 
The Youth Survey is turning 18 this year and we want to hear from as many young people across the country 
as we can. The Youth Survey offers many important insights into young people’s lives and experiences of 
growing up in Australia. It equips organisations like Mission Australia with current evidence on how young 
people are faring so we can advocate on their behalf for the community services and broader policy changes 
that they need. 
The survey closes on the 31st of July 2019, with results to be analysed and released before the end of the 
year. 
 
Individual Youth Survey reports are available for schools and organisations where a minimum of 100 
respondents complete the survey. If you would like to request an individual report, please contact Mission 
Australia youthsurvey@missionaustralia.com.au before commencing the survey to receive a unique code. 
 

For more information please visit www.missionaustralia.com.au  
 

Zahra Shirazee 
Manager Community Development & Tourism 

mailto:youthsurvey@missionaustralia.com.au
http://www.missionaustralia.com.au/
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WHAT OUR VISITORS ARE SAYING 
‘Very Impressive display and info. Thanks’ R & J Stuchbury, Bunbury WA 

‘A Beautiful place with a lot of History and info’ P & E Smith, Midland WA 
‘Lovely Town and Information Centre’ R & A Cooper, Capel WA 

‘Great stop on our travels with friends from Badgingarra’ O & J Weitzmann, USA 
‘Wonderful experience, super helpful staff and fascinating cultural centre’ S & P Watson, 

NSW 
 
 

NATURAL RESOURCE MANAGEMENT 
Know someone worthy? Nominations are open now: 

 
https://www.e-award.com.au/2019/landcareawards/newentry/about.php 

 

Our Coast, Our Land, Striving Together 
The 2019 State Natural Resource Management and Coastal Conference will be held amongst the beautiful 
natural gardens of Edith Cowan University, Joondalup from 1 October – 4 October 2019. A highly regarded 
WA event that has been held regularly since the 1990s, the Conference will focus on maximising networking 
opportunities with an interactive program including workshops, field trips, engaging conference sessions and 
open space sessions. 

 
The theme for the conference is: 

Ngaalang booyembara|ngaalang boodjar – Dandjoo warniny 
The theme aims to inspire delegates to make transformational changes together that improves and protects 

our natural environments and creates healthier communities. 
To register, go to https://www.nrmandcoastalconference.org.au/ 

 

https://www.e-award.com.au/2019/landcareawards/newentry/about.php
https://www.nrmandcoastalconference.org.au/
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National On-Farm Emergency Water Infrastructure Rebate Scheme 
The Australian and Western Australian governments are working together to deliver $4.6 million in national 
rebates to livestock farmers and pastoralists in rural Western Australia for on-farm water infrastructure. 
The National On-Farm Emergency Water Infrastructure Rebate Scheme is available to eligible commercial 
livestock farmers and pastoralists in rural WA. 
 
Eligible activities 
Listed below are eligible activities under the National On-Farm Emergency Water Infrastructure Rebate 
Scheme.  
• Pipes. 
• Water storage devices such as tanks and troughs associated with stock watering. 
• Water pumps and associated water distribution systems. 
• De-silting works of existing dams by a contractor. 
• Drilling of new stock water bores and bore pump tests to confirm yield and water quality suitable for 

stock. Pump test results to be submitted with invoices. Note: To receive a rebate for a new bore, it is a 
requirement to check licensing requirements with your regional Department of Water and 
Environmental Regulation office before commencing any drilling for groundwater. More information: 
www.dwer.wa.gov.au/water or 1800 508 885  

• Power sources to distribute water to livestock watering points (including generators, windmills and 
solar). 

• Other materials, equipment or fittings necessary to install water distribution infrastructure excluding 
purchases of machinery.  

• Any freight costs to purchase and install the equipment. 
• The professional installation costs to install the water infrastructure. 
 
About the rebate 
The rebate is for 25% up to a maximum of $25 000 for the purchase of new water infrastructure, delivery and 
installation to address animal welfare needs and improves resilience to drought. 
 
Eligible items include water storage devices such as tanks and troughs, pipes, fittings and pumps associated 
with water distribution systems, new bores and the desilting of dams by a contractor. 
 
Rebates can be applied to costs incurred after 30 June 2018, and applications close 30 April 2021 or when the 
funding allocation is exhausted, whichever occurs first. 
 
Find out what you can claim 
Eligible items include water storage devices such as tanks and troughs, pipes, fittings and pumps associated 
with water distribution systems, the drilling of new stock water bores and the desilting of dams by a 
contractor. 
 
Full guidelines and eligible activities available in the Information for applicants. 
 
What you will need 
To apply you will need to have the following information and documents: 
1. Property details and location 
2. Lease agreement (if applicable) 
3. Scanned copies of all paid itemised invoices of water infrastructure, delivery or labour 
4. Scanned photos of completed works 
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Application Process 
You can apply as an individual however if you require assistance, please call Claudia at the Landcare Office on 
9863 4225. 
 
Apply online 
You can now apply online using our Smarty Grants platform. 
 
You will need to create a Smarty Grants account using your email and set a password. If you have previously 
applied through Smarty Grants for other funds, use your existing email and password. 
 
Apply manually 
If you prefer a hard copy, please download the Application for rebate form or request a copy from the Rural 
Water Planning team.  Email: ruralwater@dwer.wa.gov.au  Phone: 1800 780 300 
 
Visit the FAQs page or download the FAQs document from http://www.water.wa.gov.au/planning-for-the-
future/rural-water-support/on-farm-emergency-water-infrastructure-rebate 
 
If you require assistance, please contact your NRM/Landcare Officer, Jane Kowald, 
98310291 or landcare@kojonup.wa.gov.au 
 
Back to the Tap!  Reduce, Reuse, Recycle with Keep Australia Beautiful (WA) Community Litter 
Grants and the Shire of Kojonup 
With assistance from the Keep Australia (WA) Community Litter Grants, the Shire of Kojonup 
has been able to install a Meet PAT water bottle refill station at the much-frequented Apex 
Park in Kojonup.  The water that comes out of the Meet PAT is fully filtered. 
 
Bottled Water – Did you know? 

 It takes up to 3-7 litres of water and one litre of oil to produce one litre 
of bottled water. 

 A recent Sydney Morning Herald article showed Many taste tests have 
shown most consumers can’t taste the difference between bottled and tap 
water. 

 Bottles used to package water take over 1,000 years to bio-degrade and 
if incinerated, they produce toxic fumes. 

 Most water bottles end in landfill. 

 The average Australian drinks 30 litres of bottled water per year. 

 Australians buy more than 118,000 tonnes of plastic drink bottles a year. 

 It takes 8 years to recoup the cost of a bottle of water by refilling the bottle with tap water. 
 
Shire of Kojonup CEO, Rick Mitchell-Collins, and Play-in-the-Park participants Olivia 
Thorn and children, Fergus and Bertie, exploring the Meet PAT water bottle refill 
station. The blue design reflects the Noongar six seasons as depicted in the Shire of 
Kojonup’s logo. 
 
Your feedback on the water bottle refill station would be appreciated and sent to 
landcare@kojonup.wa.gov.au. 
 
References: https://www.coolaustralia.org/bottled-water-secondary/ 

mailto:ruralwater@dwer.wa.gov.au
http://www.water.wa.gov.au/planning-for-the-future/rural-water-support/on-farm-emergency-water-infrastructure-rebate
http://www.water.wa.gov.au/planning-for-the-future/rural-water-support/on-farm-emergency-water-infrastructure-rebate
mailto:landcare@kojonup.wa.gov.au
mailto:landcare@kojonup.wa.gov.au
https://www.coolaustralia.org/bottled-water-secondary/
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Invaders taking toll on threatened species 
According to new research from the Threatened Species Recovery Hub, Australia's 10 worst invaders based 
on how many threatened species they impact are out… some of the top 10 may surprise you. 
 
1. European rabbits impact 321 threatened species  
2. Phytophthora plant disease impact 236 threatened species 
3. Feral pigs impact 149 threatened species 
4. Feral cats impact 123 threatened species 
5. Feral goats impact 116 threatened species 
6. European red foxes impact 95 threatened species 
7. Lantana impact 95 threatened species 
8. Blackberries impact 47 threatened species 
9. Black rats impact 42 threatened species 
10. Feral cattle impact 39 threatened species 

A factsheet on the research findings can be downloaded at 

https://tsrhub.worldsecuresystems.com/_images/Projects/4.4.5%20threats%20to%20threatened%20species%

20findings%20factsheet%20V4.pdf or your NRM/Landcare Officer, Jane Kowald, can print one out for you.  

 
National Survey on Pest Animal and Weed Management Open Now. 
The Australian Government is conducting a second national survey on pest animal and weed management. 
The survey is aimed at agricultural businesses covering; broadacre, horticulture, dairy and other livestock 
enterprises encompassing all Natural Resource Management (NRM) regions. 
 

https://tsrhub.worldsecuresystems.com/_images/Projects/4.4.5%20threats%20to%20threatened%20species%20findings%20factsheet%20V4.pdf
https://tsrhub.worldsecuresystems.com/_images/Projects/4.4.5%20threats%20to%20threatened%20species%20findings%20factsheet%20V4.pdf
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The survey asks questions about the incidence of and problems pest animals and weeds cause, the cost of 
management and the types and effectiveness of control actions—both on-farm and conducted by local 
groups. 
 
The survey will be open from 9 May 2019 until 15 July 2019. 
 
Fill out the survey via the link: https://live.srcentre.com.au/mrIWeb/mrIWeb.dll?I.Project=SRC2195O 
 
Jane Kowald 
NRM/Landcare 
 

REGULATORY SERVICES 
Plastic Consultation Session 
Western Australian Local Government (WALGA) 
are hosting consultation session for Local 
Government on the State Government’s 
recently released Issues Paper  
 
Let’s not draw the short straw reduce single-use 
plastics. The Department of Water and 
Environmental Regulation (DWER) will present 
on the Paper and be available to answer 
questions.  
 
Date: Monday, 24 June 
Time: 9-11am (registrations from 8.30am) 
Venue: WALGA Boardroom A, ONE70, LV1, 

170 Railway Parade, West 
Leederville   

Register: To register your attendance, click 
here. 

 
This Consultation Session can be attended in 
person, or online. 
 
Shire Subdivision Works 
The Shire of Kojonup has engaged land surveyors 
35 Degrees South to undertake extensive feature 
surveys and contour mapping of Shire land between the Kojonup-Katanning Road and Murby Street in order 
to facilitate a future subdivision. The survey work will also involve data collection of existing Shire drainage 
infrastructure that runs from Murby Street, Liddell Street, MacBride Place into Newton Street. Sewer 
information will also need to be obtained from properties in Schorer Street, Liddell Street and McBride Place. 
Effected residents will receive individual notifications. Additional updates will be provided as available, 
however should you require any further information please contact the Shire’s Development Services 
Coordinator, Michelle Dennis, on 9831 2424. 
 
Michelle Dennis 
Development Services Coordinator  

https://live.srcentre.com.au/mrIWeb/mrIWeb.dll?I.Project=SRC2195O
https://register.gotowebinar.com/register/3172711569207707915
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WORKS AND SERVICES 
Now that we have received the opening rains, road conditions will likely 
be wet and slippery, contributed by the long dry spell and fine dust on 
gravel roads, please drive with care and to the conditions of the roads. 
 
Winter grading in the Mobrup area has commenced. 
 

Craig McVee 
Manager Works and Services 

 

CORPORATE AND COMMUNITY SERVICES 
Nightfields  
On Friday Night, 7 June 2019 the first nightfield’s was held. 
With a wet and stormy day we thought it would be a bust 
however the weather cleared up and we were pleased to see 
13 kids show up and have some fun! The parents joined in 
and volunteered to help out also which was great for all to be 
involved. 
 
We had all ages attend who played netball and football in a 
Round Robyn style. Next Friday night we hope to see a few 
more people attend as it’s just a fun easy way to get the kids 
out of the house and active.  
 
After the activities were finished everyone got a sausage 
sizzle and give aways to take home.  
 
Nightfields will be on for the next 4 Fridays being 14th, 21st 
and 28th June and 5th July the more kids we have come along 
the bigger teams we can have to allow for a couple of scratch 

matches. Parents are encouraged to be involved and help out where possible but not mandatory. 
 
We would like to thank the teachers and parents who volunteered their time to help out! 
 
Anthony Middleton 
Manager Corporate and Community Services 
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SOMETHING HISTORIC 

Royal Hotel 
William Cornwall built the hotel, featuring timber bar room and living quarters. When purchased 

1906 by Margaret Norrish, it included three sitting rooms and seven bedrooms. Architectural 
alterations made 1926, but retains 1880’s colonial style frontage. 

 

Did you know? 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

  

Did you know  
 
The Shire of Kojonup 
Strategic Community Plan 
2017 to 2027 – Smart 
Possibilities is available on 
our website 
www.kojonup.gov.au 
 

 
Did you know 

 
That the shire in conjunction 
with Amity Health – 
Communities for Children and 
Kojonup District High School 
run Play Café every Wednesday 
from 9:30 to 11:30 during 
School term in the kindy Room 
at KDHS for kids 0-5. 
 

http://www.kojonup.gov.au/
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VACANT POSITIONS 
  



 

 

  

SHIRE OF KOJONUP          June | 2019 

 
  



 

 

  

SHIRE OF KOJONUP          June | 2019 

COMMUNITY INFORMATION 
Kojonup Sporting Precinct Design Workshop. 
 
Date: Tuesday, 25 June 2019  
Time: 6:30pm 
Location: Kojonup Sporting Complex 
 
Project Description: 
The Shire of Kojonup (Shire) is developing the following project components of the Sporting Precinct upgrades 
ready to submit funding requests: 

 Upgrade netball court area (covered roof and court surface); 

 Improve football oval lighting; 

 Playground and outdoor gym structures; 

 Improve kitchen facilities; 

 Improve audio-visual equipment; and 

 Extend toddler pool shade structure. 
 
The Shire has engaged Consulting Great Southern to undertake the Needs Assessment/Feasibility Study, 
Operational Management Overview and funding submissions regarding the above-mentioned components 
and H + H Architects to provide concept drawings and cost estimates. 
 
Workshop Agenda: 
This workshop will focus on the following consultation points: 

 Project impacts; 

 Project opportunities and constraints; 

 Design components of the netball courts; 

 Design components of the playground and outdoor gym; 

 Design components of the oval lighting; and 

 Discussion on Kitchen upgrades. 
 
The workshop is open to Shire Councillors, user group members and interested community members. 
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Western Australian Regional Achievement & Community Awards 
 
The Western Australian Regional Achievement & Community Awards are designed to encourage, 
acknowledge and reward the valuable contributions individuals, communities and businesses are making 
throughout regional and rural Western Australia. 
Do you know a hard working individual, business, or organisation who deserves to be recognised for their 
efforts? We would love for you to enter them into the Awards! 
 
There are a number of categories open, such as the Economic Development Award, Regional Safety Award, 
and the Employer Excellence in Aged Care Award, just to name a few. 
The Awards are free to enter, all you need to do is click here to get started.  
 
Want to recognise someone but don't have the time? No problem, we are more than willing to help! Simply 
Refer Someone to us - it takes only 2 minutes to complete the form and our team does the rest! We’ll get in 
contact with them and have them complete the questions. It’s that easy! 
 

 
Great prizes are up for grabs! Category winners will each receive a $2,000 Award Prize from Foundation 
Partner, Commonwealth Bank and a magnificent trophy. 
Plus, we will send out a media release to each of the nominee’s local papers encouraging them to write a 
story, and every nominee will receive a certificate of achievement! 
To find out more about the Awards, and view the full list of categories open for nominations, please see our 
website. 
 
Nominations close Wednesday 10th July 2019. 
  

https://u5757913.ct.sendgrid.net/wf/click?upn=YJeWiNzG7crIChenJVrU7A1ZsyVJmYV2BBFjWV6cA7ywH2Buon9yVFvsqPRr0DOU9Oytzc12Ar10-2BnoqLpO0UJz-2FsnCXOg-2FshMozakeMpaLmF1oIHKcXDdxRK3lNWtFHzBWLYUMy3n8E5H8CMcys80Gdp1TamK7zc8-2BqJe7KKhiXOSayRNjAoZYS2CHa-2FtpkJJ3T7cdTG8C2uMzeio7vvJ1rQyn419B8W-2BcSjLaHAuVjMXw-2BwnHYj2Zfid-2FIZPOLzL6ihLPNMJTweZ9L7XKbgsaNRsg5AaAQ4Iw3xpA2LNsQShv45k80KSkskH2hRN7ZOSDooC3PVeCSH9P3aqOGIg6xwiri2bByZWM3NKWm4jANqbXFIKRsJmJDlp9s835I8qqWXSgaKPWjHuNrMtoQtpO4OoHzr7OsC37lOJx47zGUJnf7Y5AvqpX0zLKfHZpq-2BKR57gZcfUjpzK6CfaZoV-2BW-2FibLM-2FsUMWnuE7BW6jc42l4CoWI-2FVlKY8QMlNgUeEssIE8hhLvqT-2F7PZl74tyV-2Fggvbti3ysnfB2Iv3g-2BZLZn2-2F8-2BZDeWfvACLioYmpugCo9HimfWopvZxcA7PFQwb2OUVqmZBNQbuzcnfwpU0ZjDjlWy8j9dxS79VxTyWTay0l1hWvUa0x2mlDQ1bD4adl-2FZLDmgP7S2CzEJsuetG2AyDw6mxl93jyZjspnrblF3k4VNCtXC82EpxU4RctiQkcLWnFELGwu7wDyIh8yrstKX6dedJWUrB3LIYfo0y9CXtyObGpEtCh3QSSReSPiK8Q-3D-3D_HXpNwUjrkyrFzsFgcQVOdUKB66Wi2wMD6qT-2Fmn3NbyxMopdU4tJs47N4limw-2FQYNbOwwpWNwpGHTH3NHAD8mek5vRws9vd-2FeN2R8FpiR-2FpdAu4cUZJqY5W377BFLgUnvo9vw2Yq16HjMWyGHAWW-2FKITDdNftYaGMzmaSvYQBr9J8frQ1b4GbmvNhJIZgL-2BGBo4wVI6SwmRdwGl-2BuZ88lPH-2BV8E-2FzLUd84V4UxyWupWvdSvDjmAooWa1nEHkDeO5De9SN3nb3bsnaea4SBWJOuV-2FzkOacUf4qSlGcoVz8Kx7Tf27iVYsaICvi1HAKLrMhwHrLATzq2bJBC9WI-2FwivuB-2FpDNPRX66TepWflgI9xNIU2K434UPlqPPLMmlR1WEl
https://u5757913.ct.sendgrid.net/wf/click?upn=YJeWiNzG7crIChenJVrU7A1ZsyVJmYV2BBFjWV6cA7ywH2Buon9yVFvsqPRr0DOU9Oytzc12Ar10-2BnoqLpO0UG2BnjlqfwftZ64-2FBDLlwKvMg-2BlTy4iIyIt1N4-2FCLDaEqiQegKCv93EgyVUzJpkTnfas1mVzY2QaFJwGjTSEnIh4cctDxkl9wra-2BOs7rFy-2BtAtw-2FDzWUB-2F-2BMDVbE-2FFCUk-2F4Ga3lhURQFMGUIYRA6KOY9l0gUBOuixCGgPtwRPetI6UauL4Z88wDejWv1zxbupbqvDB6Ly7TD-2BucL4ZmGRmc-2B1HKbj5MMmt-2Fmg-2BGLN0fRG9fvEiwlbYGvxYpIq8UU3-2Bh5JL-2BbMEYScqNdaFAQA-2FiO7AA42-2Bo2S6URDofXOoj9r6TIGXw71g9LBy-2FuZb71YSV69FmKGx4yeTQBm5JDcKJTrQRVe1X3vG6TpHgnMxLCwzQrX6ecahcWqCB2OEESiSrvPPCfu4iKNcaLngE2E22sKJlIjJWju2bZjwlVyN9saUjO2TUXCpAwXKUqbGVeNEGuxeOdF5G-2FFS15LrH2xt-2BIRDwofl6dT6cFoYmszOZCpbigfKF10SNLaiPSRXqfa3KxpbnHO1JH1ThpHS9uzBaJJESBNjWdOowkRKtPO1unuCv1e4smL-2F63uXCF3Hgyy12EtfdpoSKtk4vfzGAFpvv22UC-2BlG5b0X2z6nrwA7tjJ3woTatgQwXUuO7E-2BJ5W8FytfeRrDzaoMA6RyDOfkZPCjgZklLKc74FPhUMRxfL0Ea5J9OFPeB3kAT1Qayq1zA-3D-3D_HXpNwUjrkyrFzsFgcQVOdUKB66Wi2wMD6qT-2Fmn3NbyxMopdU4tJs47N4limw-2FQYNbOwwpWNwpGHTH3NHAD8mek5vRws9vd-2FeN2R8FpiR-2FpdAu4cUZJqY5W377BFLgUnvo9vw2Yq16HjMWyGHAWW-2FKITDdNftYaGMzmaSvYQBr9J8frQ1b4GbmvNhJIZgL-2BGBo4wVI6SwmRdwGl-2BuZ88lPImTR72xNqQlvGS9mU4TcdIN6U6e-2F9g2WShcxX3k-2BTrl7m9QKnEPTdeEE-2Bg3EuZYJilpFAOvAHV6q2RggpiY9A5htBFhcdHBwqjp0X3zYWsuvrmzg49mhFVgrL1HmR-2B55PX5sS-2FmqX08-2FY9GdC6gZ9cXLu7-2FH4jCWiVNCVsSi5eG
https://u5757913.ct.sendgrid.net/wf/click?upn=YJeWiNzG7crIChenJVrU7CZGVPtSdFT4X6cS9PfmXyRTrwaMDOad-2BpVHrvXKJMZyoeXrJPa8l506KshdAzbAPNcdCzhUaI8xUf5azCJsyMJHJ2f4HscG0LD9dYkT0GG50ljfRRabA2w3RmhhMuTaCg-3D-3D_HXpNwUjrkyrFzsFgcQVOdUKB66Wi2wMD6qT-2Fmn3NbyxMopdU4tJs47N4limw-2FQYNbOwwpWNwpGHTH3NHAD8mek5vRws9vd-2FeN2R8FpiR-2FpdAu4cUZJqY5W377BFLgUnvo9vw2Yq16HjMWyGHAWW-2FKITDdNftYaGMzmaSvYQBr9J8frQ1b4GbmvNhJIZgL-2BGBo4wVI6SwmRdwGl-2BuZ88lPLG0u-2BRlYQVzMUaC9bU6PSle9dd2ZGOM0zusaytnxKkm4HOySyqGkiGvWvKprU1ez-2B3YIgLiSRCZB-2FAKBfmq9oY6F-2Fv2afG4sDkotFzJiJ6YbhFfUJG1dJq-2BBmwjYkJ3g3V2ZLFl2PN4B-2B06xeHmqvE0K5A-2Fwnn7FeBMMa7GnCmL
https://u5757913.ct.sendgrid.net/wf/click?upn=YJeWiNzG7crIChenJVrU7DLoFGBQRcK2kIE72NyuquCAu7EkgP7ispgGQhpv6Eo9S9pvbVCmbo0-2B1zm3-2BS8EC7U2tHl3-2FACpFShLYQAlr9IsIcz-2Fn8s-2FwwEL-2BIZGBq4Aqjr2uqzoEUxHkTJi4vNEdgzKBhHf7DQ1nOi79Pr4Asw-3D_HXpNwUjrkyrFzsFgcQVOdUKB66Wi2wMD6qT-2Fmn3NbyxMopdU4tJs47N4limw-2FQYNbOwwpWNwpGHTH3NHAD8mek5vRws9vd-2FeN2R8FpiR-2FpdAu4cUZJqY5W377BFLgUnvo9vw2Yq16HjMWyGHAWW-2FKITDdNftYaGMzmaSvYQBr9J8frQ1b4GbmvNhJIZgL-2BGBo4wVI6SwmRdwGl-2BuZ88lPBMHN-2F2DBM3lAFAvtNJMvmzFj-2BtDpkE58iojViRpgVEGxzmi5oQp1yzGEZ-2B7JKucCLKQxBxJBK7-2F8-2BTW-2BD4iuet7Ha4hzJuIQBBR1S-2B-2BCj1Tkhivr8yDhHLBEo655Eu-2BH1IDrInKuSwO7vIZf2ZoLTutpaHA1ZdVKlM36Cuy99C-2F
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Road Safety Consultation 

 
As a valued stakeholder in road safety I would like to encourage you to take part in the upcoming 
consultation process which will shape the next state road safety strategy for Western Australia. This is an 
important step in our journey towards zero deaths and serious injuries.   
 
The consultation process calls on the community to imagine zero deaths on Western Australian roads. This is 
an opportunity to help set the agenda for the future and save the lives of drivers, passengers, motorcyclists, 
cyclists and pedestrians. 
 
The Road Safety Commission is asking all Western Australians to think about your loved ones and reflect on 
what you are prepared to do to support to improve road safety. Your input will guide the Road Safety 
Council when making the draft recommendations to the State Government. 
 
Last year more than 2,200 people were killed or seriously injured on our roads. About 70% of crashes 
involve someone just like you or me, making a mistake, being distracted or having a lapse in judgement. 
 
Visit the Imagine Zero website, https://imaginezero.rsc.wa.gov.au/ to; 

 Sign up to attend a local community forum; 

 Complete an online feedback form; 

 Learn about the Safe System approach to road safety; 

 Read the consultation paper. 
 
 
  

https://imaginezero.rsc.wa.gov.au/
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COMMUNITY CALENDAR 
Want to know what’s happening in Kojonup? Check out this month’s Community Calendar compiled by the team at the Kodja Place. Printed versions of the calendar will be available from the 

Kojonup Library and the Kodja Place. 

Want your event listed in the Kojonup Community Calendar? Please contact Kristel on 9831 0500 or via email vso@kojonup.wa.gov.au 

 


